Writer Response Group Instructions
1.  
Everyone brings writing.  Everyone receives a copy of everyone’s writing.
A page or two is appropriate for discussion.  Do not bring a copy that has teacher comments on it.
2.
Each writer gets the same amount of time.

Elect a time keeper to start and stop each writer.  Groups of 3-5 members work 

best during a class period.  Small groups offer a quality experience with varied opinions.  Ten minutes of discussion is a good amount of time for beginners. 

3.
After distributing the copies, the first writer reads the work aloud.

Then the writer becomes the listener (eavesdropper).  The writer may not 

participate in the discussion.  The writer’s job is to listen intently and take notes.

4.  
Group members talk to each other about the writing—not to the writer.
They do not talk to or include the writer.  They resolve confusions or develop opinions about the work between themselves.  Editing errors are not the focus of the discussion.

5.  
Try to begin your talk with one of the three sentences stems:  This seems to be about…I notice…, I wonder…, or What if…

Sentence starters focus talk on structure, craft and meaning.  The writer needs to hear a conversation about what his/her words suggest to an audience.  Is his/her intent clear?  Is the story coming across clearly?  Students may say, “I notice the repeated use of the wind in the passage.  It comes back several times and seems to be used as a trigger to memories.”  OR “I wonder how old the character is?  I don’t see any reference to a specific age.”  OR “What if the poem started with this strong action line in the second stanza.  It would get the reader instantly into the conflict.”  The talk should be specific to the work to give the writer quality feedback.

6.  
Negative words (such as I dislike) are not allowed.
The most valuable comments deal with the structure, craft, speaker, and meaning.  Students learn to be  “friendly” readers which means giving quality discussions about what they see as intentional meaning created by an author.  Please do not be afraid of giving suggestions, noticing confusions, or pointing out difficulties in interpretation, however.  That is the purpose of a Writer’s Response Group. 
7.  
When the time has ended, the writer has one minute to respond.
Remember the goal is feedback – not common understanding.  Therefore, it is best for the writer to respond with a thank you.  Young writers may need help responding.  Two sentence stems can help.  I’m glad you noticed… and I didn’t notice before…

8.
After the first writer, all copies are returned to the writer, and the process 
begins again with the next writer.  Make sure the copies you return to the writer have your notes, comments, and suggestions on them.  Take turns moving clockwise around the group.
